
Lehigh Valley Musicians' Association 
Local 45 - American Federation of Musicians 
519 E. Paoli St., Allentown, PA 18103 

 
 October 3, 2021 

 

The regular monthly meeting of local 45 took place on the above date at the DAR House in 

Bethlehem PA.  All officers and board members were present except for John Middlecamp. 

 

The following members renewed their dues for local 45 Sadie Nichols, Alberto Perrini and Jason 

Stein. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted upon motion of Krasley and Williams. 

Bills in the amount of $10,169.19 were ordered paid upon motion of Williams and Krasley. 

 

President Yale presented the budget for 2022 which was adopted upon motion of Krasley and 

Heiney. 

The treasurer's report was approved upon motion of Williams and Danner. 

 

The business agent reported on his monthly activities which included meeting with Tino 

Gaglardi on the merger with local 577 and obtaining the second half payment from the city of 

Allentown.  Accepted upon motion of Krasley and Williams. 

Checks were distributed to representatives of each of the Allentown City Bands. 

 

Carol Yale updated the group on the events surrounding the NEP.  Cascioli reported that to date 

27 of the 39 active members of the NEP have paid dues to local 45. 

Cascioli and Yale gave an update on the pending merger with local 577. 

 

Jean Rohal reported she has been in contact with Bethlehem parks director Jodie Evans regarding 

funding for next years concerts in the city.  We will probably be looking at scheduling a meeting 

within the next 45 days. 

 

Upon motion of Danner and Krasley our waiver requiring no late fees on dues was extended until 

December 31. 

Upon motion of Kemmerer and Heiney dues for 2022 were set at $105.00 full year $55.00 first 

half and $55.00 second half and $63.50 for life members. 

 

The resignation of JJ Sansone was accepted upon motion of Krasley and Danner. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:45 A:M upon motion of Krasley and Williams. 

 


